Descendants of Thomas Cranyston White

Generation No. 1

1. THOMAS CRANYSTON² WHITE (*JAMES*¹) was born April 01, 1828 in Tazewell Claiborne County, TN, and died January 01, 1897 in Crab Orchard, KY. He married (1) RHODA VIRGINIA LANE 1851 in Tazewell Claiborne County, TN, daughter of ISAAC LANE and SALLY BERRY. She was born September 22, 1829 in Claiborne County, TN, and died July 10, 1872 in Crab Orchard, KY. He married (2) SARAH E. OWENS 1873. She was born September 13, 1844 in Rockcastle County, KY, and died April 15, 1903 in Crab Orchard, KY.

Notes for THOMAS CRANYSTON WHITE:

Note: "Old Time Tazewell" by Mary Hansard, page 108: "Thomas White, third son of James White, was a very industrious young man. His wife was Rhoda Lane, a daughter of Coleman Lane. They moved to Kentucky many years ago. She died a few years ago."

Thomas was the son of James and Margaret Holton White. James was born between 1795 and 1800 in Boston, MA, according to Mary Hansard in her book.

Old Time Tazewell by Mary Hansard, page 106: "James White was a Bostonian by birth. He came to Tazewell in an early day and lived in and around town many years. He was a number one shoemaker, and followed this for a livelihood. A pair of shoes made by him was worth three or four dollars; but when you purchased a pair from him you knew that they would prove to be good; for his reputation was that of an honest man, and so he proved to be all his life long. He was not a man of property, but always kept plenty of the necessaries of life to live comfortable. His wife was an extra good cook, and if you visited them, you were certain to get something good to eat. His wife was Margaret Holton. She was called Peggy for short. She was a very pleasant, quiet woman, and quite handsome. She had many friends. They raised eight children, five sons and three daughters." James died in 1842 in Tazewell, Claiborne County, TN. Margaret Holton White died in 1872 in Greene County Arkansas

P. G. Fulkerson, page 124: "James White who was a Scotsman, came to Tazewell about 1820."

Title: Volume of Old Settlers

Author: Peter G. Fulkerson (transcribed by Roy L. Bowman

The date of Thomas' death is a guess based on the settlement of his estate. The final court appearance by the administrator of the estate was in May of 1897. We can't get his death date from his tombstone, nearly all of his tombstone has been destroyed by cattle and weather. Thomas was a stone mason but for some reason his tombstone was made out of molded concrete. Kentucky did not begin keeping death records until 1911. Unless there's a family bible out there somewhere with his death recorded in it we may never know exactly when Thomas died

More About THOMAS CRANYSTON WHITE:

Burial: Unknown, Old White burying ground near Crab Orchard, Kentucky

More About RHODA VIRGINIA LANE:

Burial: July 11, 1872, Old White burying ground near Crab Orchard, Kentucky

More About SARAH E. OWENS:

Burial: April 16, 1903, Old White burying ground near Crab Orchard, Kentucky

Children of THOMAS WHITE and RHODA LANE are:

- 2. i. JAMES I.³ WHITE, b. November 27, 1851; d. November 01, 1924, Tucson, Pima County, Arizona.
- 3. ii. WILLIAM PERRY WHITE, b. November 09, 1853; d. January 20, 1930, Lincoln County, KY.

- 4. iii. SALLIE J. WHITE, b. December 17, 1855, Kentucky; d. January 04, 1916, Lincoln County, KY.
- 5. iv. CATHERINE ELIZABETH WHITE, b. February 23, 1858; d. March 03, 1936, Carlsbad, Eddy County, New Mexico.
- v. MARGARET THOMAS WHITE, b. September 21, 1864, Crab Orchard, KY; d. December 28, 1945, Tucson, Arizona.
- 7. vi. ROBERT C. WHITE, b. September 02, 1867, Crab Orchard, KY; d. December 28, 1942, Crab Orchard, KY.

Children of THOMAS WHITE and SARAH OWENS are:

vii. ANNA MAY3 WHITE, b. May 26, 1874, Crab Orchard, KY; d. May 20, 1875, Crab Orchard, KY.

Notes for ANNA MAY WHITE:

died of brain fever according to the death records kept by the state of Kentucky.

More About ANNA MAY WHITE:

Burial: May 21, 1875, Old White burying ground near Crab Orchard, Kentucky

- 8. viii. HUGH SAMUEL WHITE, b. August 26, 1876, Crab Orchard, KY; d. December 31, 1956, Prescott, Yavapai County, AZ.
- 9. ix. GEORGE JAMES WHITE, b. May 08, 1880, Crab Orchard, KY; d. July 12, 1922, Nogales, Arizona.

Generation No. 2

2. JAMES I.³ WHITE (*THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 27, 1851, and died November 01, 1924 in Tucson, Pima County, Arizona. He married LYDIA BAKER February 04, 1875 in Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY, daughter of HARRIS BAKER and MARANDA MCQUERRY. She was born November 30, 1856 in Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY, and died March 18, 1909 in Stanford, Lincoln COunty, KY.

Notes for JAMES I. WHITE:

Not sure of middle initial, death certificate has J, other sources I, still others L. vital stats from death certificate

JAMES I. WHITE

James I. White, 73 years old, 814 East Ninth street, died last night at 6 o'clock. Funeral services will be conducted at 4:30 p.m. today at the Parker-Grimshaw chapel, with Rev. R. S. Beal of the First Baptist church officiating. Burial will be tomorrow morning at the Evergreen cemetery at 10:30 a.m.

Mr. White is survived by three sons, E. H. White of Tucson, H. H. White of Kentucky and R. P. White of California, and two daughters, Mrs. D. A. Long and Mrs. J. H. Collyer, both of Tucson.

Kentucky: A History of the State, Battle, Perrin, & Kniffin, ed. 8-B, Rockcastle County

James L. White, a native of Crab Orchard, Lincoln County, Ky., was born November 27, 1851. His father, Thomas C. White, a native of Claiborne County, Tenn., moved to Lincoln County, Ky., when young, where he has followed farming ever since; he is a stone-mason by trade, to which trade he has devoted considerable attention. He married Rhoda Lane, also a native of Claiborne County, Tenn., and they were the parents of six children, viz: James L., William P., Sarah J., K.B., Maggie T. and Robert C. James L. White was reared on the farm and educated in his native county. In 1874 he moved to Rockcastle County and devoted his time to agricultural pursuits until 1881, when he was appointed sheriff of Rockcastle County by H. H. Baker, in which capacity he served until January, 1887. In August, 1886, he was elected sheriff of the county and assumed the duties of that office January 1, 1887. He also carries on an extensive mercantile business at Mount Vernon. February 4, 1875, he married Liddie F. Baker, a daughter of Harris

and Miranda (McQuary) Baker, of Rockcastle County. Five children have been born to them, viz: W.T. White, Harris H., Rhoda M., James G. and Robert P. Mr. White votes with the Republicans.

James L. White lives at Stanford and is in the oil business Mount Vernon Signal December 22, 1905

James I. White has received his commission as U.S. Commissioner with headquarters at Mt. Vernon.
Sept 10, 1897 Mt Vernon Signal Newspapers

DAVIS & WHITE

The firm of Davis & White is compose of W. A.B. Davis who is from Pulaski county and followed school teaching for some years with success, afterwards entering the merchantile business at Wabd about five miles south west of this place where he remained six months. Selling out to Geo. Livesay he with James L. White opened up a store in the store house formerly owned by J.T. Clark. Mr White came here some years since from Lincolin county was appointed deputy sheriff under H.H. Baker, which office he filled satisfactorly and at the August election of 1886 was elected to the office of sheriff of this county. The new firm was not long under headway before they had worked up a good business and today they have a big slice of the trade that comes to this place. Besides carrying a full line of dry goods, notions, boots an shoes, ladies cloaks, hats, caps, clothing, tinware,

crockery, hardware, table cuterly, glassware, cigars, tobacco, harness, saddlery, nails, horse shoes &c., they handle agricultural implements such as chilled plows, hoes, rakes, Johnson's mowing machines, wagons, and the celebrated empire grain drills also, tilling for flues and salt by the car load. We notice they are with the procession and do prepared with a full supply of holiday goods for Christmas. They have just received 150 lbs assorted candies., Oranges, lemon apples &c., will be found on hand during Christmas.

Mt. Vernon Signal, Dec 23 1887, Rockcastle Co

BIG FIRE!

\$15,000 Goes Up in Smoke

Fire broke out in the rear portion of the old Jack Adams store at Wednesday night. When discovered it had made such headway it was impossible to control it. The fire eat its way from where it started to Williams drug store, destroying M.J. Millers werehouse and store, Mrs Ella Baker's millinery store, residence and post office and Williams drug store. Most to the contents of the stores were saved. The mails and fixtures were saved from postoffice. Loss about \$10,000.

It was only by three hours hard work that the fire was gotten under control at Williams drug store.

The origin of the fire is thought to have been incerdiary.

Everyone in the place rendered assistance even to the women. Quite a number of citizens came in from the county. Judge Alcorn was in the thickest of the fight. Tom Johnson, Perry White and Bob Blackwell, the latter colored, deserve especial mention for their brave work. The town reminds one of Sherman's march to the sea. The colored troops fought bravely. Perry and J.I. White, S.C. Franklin, others have our thanks for helping to save the Signal office. The Miller hotel, Scott's store and Kate Moore's store and residence barely escaped. Little three year old claud Griffin came out of jail residence with a corset under his arm. Our people are the best fire fighters in the world. The L& N sent section men form Livingston, Pine Hill and other points what did good work.

More About JAMES I. WHITE:

Burial: November 03, 1924, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

Notes for LYDIA BAKER:

In the 1870 census Lydia is listed as living with her grandparents Andrew and Lydia Baker

Mrs. Jonas McKensie and brother, Andy Baker, were in Stanford at the bedside of Mrs. White who died yesterday morning

WHITE At Stanford Thursday morning Mrs.

Lydia White, wife of James White, died at 4 o'clock of nervous prostration, of which she had been a sufferer for many years. She is a daughter of H. H. Baker, of this place. Nearly everyone in the county knows him and he is universally respected. The remains of Mrs. White will arrive here on the noon train and will laid away in the Baker burying ground one and one-half miles west of town this afternoon

Mount Vernon Signal March 19, 1909

More About Lydia Baker:

Burial: March 19, 1909, Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY

Children of JAMES WHITE and LYDIA BAKER are:

WILLIAM T.⁴ WHITE, b. October 25, 1875, Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY; d. November 19, 1876, Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY.

Notes for WILLIAM T. WHITE:

according to the Kentucky death records kept at the time, William died from Scarlet Fever

More About WILLIAM T. WHITE:

Burial: Unknown, Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY

- 10. ii. HARRIS H. WHITE, b. November 22, 1877, Mt Vernon, KY; d. July 17, 1955, Waterview Cumberland County, KY.
 - RHODA M. WHITE, b. March 26, 1879, Mt Vernon, Kentucky; d. February 01, 1968, Chaffee County, Colorado; m. JOHN H. COLYER, December 31, 1906, Lincoln County, KY; b. July 29, 1875, Mt Vernon, Kentucky; d. March 03, 1936, Tucson, Arizona.

More About JOHN H. COLYER:

Burial: March 10, 1936, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

iv. JAMES G. WHITE, b. February 23, 1883, Mt Vernon, Kentucky; d. December 14, 1912, Tucson, Arizona.

Notes for JAMES G. WHITE:

died from Acute appendicitis at St Mary's hospital Tucson.

Arizona Daily Star

Tucson, AZ

December 15, 1912

JAMES E. WHITE DEAD RESULT OF OPERATION

Deceased Was Yard Master For the Espee In Tucson

James G. White, an employee of the Southern Pacific died yesterday morning at the St. Mary's hospital. White was operated on for appendicitis a short time ago and semed (sic) to be recovering nicely, when he suffered a relapse.

The deceased has been employed in the yards of the Southern Pacific in this city for several years, coming here in 1909. He had previously worked for the L. and N. in Kentucky and the M. K. and T. He has two sisters and two brothers residing in this city. Relatives in the east have been telegraphed and an answer is awaited from them. The deceased was born at Mount Vernon, Ken., in 1882.

His death came as a great surprise to many friends. On account of his service in the yards at Tucson as a switchman first and then yard master he had gained many friends. The body is at a local undertaking parlor waiting instructions from relatives in the east.

MOOOSE, ATTENTION

Members of Tucson Lodge, L. O. O. M., are requested to meet at Moose Hall Sunday afternoon at 2:30 for the purpose of attending the funeral of our late brother, James White, from Parker Undertaking company parlors.

JAMES R. DUNSEATH, Dictator.

More About JAMES G. WHITE:

Burial: December 15, 1912, Evergreen Cemetery Tuscon, Arizona

- 11. v. ROBERT PERRY WHITE, b. August 03, 1885, Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY; d. September 22, 1955, Somerset, KY.
- 12. vi. MARANDA WHITE, b. September 18, 1892, Mt Vernon, Kentucky; d. February 08, 1980, Colorado Springs,
- 13. vii. EDWARD HOBART WHITE, b. February 22, 1896, Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY; d. November 15, 1955, Tuscon, Pima County Arizona.
- **3.** WILLIAM PERRY³ WHITE (*THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 09, 1853, and died January 20, 1930 in Lincoln County, KY. He married EMMA PARSONS February 24, 1874 in Lincoln County, KY. She was born March 16, 1852, and died May 19, 1918.

More About WILLIAM PERRY WHITE:

Burial: January 21, 1930, Goshen Cemetery Lincoln County, KY

More About EMMA PARSONS:

Burial: Unknown, Goshen Cemetery Lincoln County, KY

Children of WILLIAM WHITE and EMMA PARSONS are:

 JAMES THOMAS⁴ WHITE, b. October 24, 1886, Crab Orchard, LIncoln County, KY; d. February 13, 1951, Covington, Kenton County, KY.

More About JAMES THOMAS WHITE:

Burial: February 15, 1951, Belleview Cemetery, Danville, Boyle County, KY

- 14. ii. ROBERT PERRY WHITE, b. 1887; d. November 11, 1936, Lincoln County, KY.
 - iii. WILLIAM C WHITE, b. 1894; d. Unknown.
 - iv. VIRGIE WHITE, d. Unknown.

4. SALLIE J.³ WHITE (*THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born December 17, 1855 in Kentucky, and died January 04, 1916 in Lincoln County, KY. She married JAMES HENRY RIGSBY November 20, 1879 in Lincoln County, KY. He was born 1848, and died 1920 in Lincoln County, KY.

Notes for SALLIE J. WHITE:

According to the 1900 census Sallie was the mother of 6 children, with 4 still living in 1900

More About SALLIE J. WHITE:

Burial: January 06, 1916, Preachersville Lincoln County, Ky

More About JAMES HENRY RIGSBY:

Burial: Unknown, Preachersville Lincoln County, Ky

Children of SALLIE WHITE and JAMES RIGSBY are:

- i. WILLIAM C4 RIGSBY, b. 1880; d. Unknown.
- ii. JAMES CHARLES RIGSBY, b. July 13, 1884, Garrard County, Kentucky; d. September 04, 1948, Harrodsburg, Mercer County, KY.
- iii. JOHN T RIGSBY, b. May 02, 1886, Garrard County, Kentucky; d. August 02, 1953, Danville, Boyle County, KY.
- 17. iv. FRANK TAYLOR RIGSBY, b. June 11, 1888, Garrard County, Kentucky; d. May 02, 1964, Danville, Boyle County, KY.
 - v. UNKNOWN CHILD RIGSBY, d. Unknown.
 - vi. UKNOWN RIGSBY, d. Unknown.
- **5.** CATHERINE ELIZABETH³ WHITE (*THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 23, 1858, and died March 03, 1936 in Carlsbad, Eddy County, New Mexico. She married (1) R. P. JOHNSON. He died Unknown. She married (2) WILLIAM W. HUTCHISON November 09, 1876 in Lincoln County, KY. He was born March 08, 1856, and died July 22, 1899 in Carlsbad, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Notes for CATHERINE ELIZABETH WHITE:

In Meade County Kansas in 1880.

Children of CATHERINE WHITE and WILLIAM HUTCHISON are:

- ANNIE MARY⁴ HUTCHISON, b. July 1878, Crab Orchard, KY; d. Unknown; m. S. BAILEY, December 25, 1900, Eddy County, New Mexico; d. Unknown.
- ii. WILIAM WINFIELD HUTCHISON, b. June 22, 1880, Crab Orchard, KY; d. May 27, 1939, New Mexico.
- MARION BELLE HUTCHISON, b. February 22, 1882, Kansas; d. Unknown; m. (1) JAMES C. WHEAT, July 10, 1898, Eddy County, New Mexico; d. Unknown; m. (2) GEORGE BRUCE, November 24, 1898, Eddy County, New Mexico; d. Unknown.
- iv. TEILA BERNICE HUTCHISON, b. September 1884, Kansas; d. Unknown; m. WILLIAM E. SMITH, March 24, 1902, Eddy County, New Mexico; d. Unknown.
- v. LEAH A. HUTCHISON, b. February 1888, Kansas; d. Unknown.
- vi. FLORENCE HUTCHISON, b. April 30, 1886, Kansas; d. Unknown.
- **6.** MARGARET THOMAS³ WHITE (*THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born September 21, 1864 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died December 28, 1945 in Tucson, Arizona. She married (1) BRYANT YOUNG OWSLEY HOBBS May 10, 1883 in Lincoln County, KY. He was born February 28, 1847 in Lincoln County, KY, and died May 16, 1900 in Preachersville Lincoln County, Ky. She married (2) JAMES CRITTENDEN WHEAT 1904 in Arizona. He

was born August 28, 1867 in Kentucky, and died March 18, 1922 in Tucson, Arizona.

Notes for MARGARET THOMAS WHITE:

according to death certificate moved to Arizona around 1902

More About MARGARET THOMAS WHITE:

Burial: December 29, 1945, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

More About BRYANT YOUNG OWSLEY HOBBS:

Burial: May 17, 1900, Preachersville Cemetery Lincoln County, Ky

More About James Crittenden Wheat:

Burial: March 18, 1922, City Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

Cause of Death: smallpox

Medical Information: died at county pest house

Children of MARGARET WHITE and BRYANT HOBBS are:

8. i. LENNA KING⁴ HOBBS, b. April 02, 1884, Crab Orchard, KY; d. January 15, 1962, Tucson, Arizona.

ii. RHODA LANE HOBBS, b. December 12, 1886; d. 1890.

Notes for RHODA LANE HOBBS:

There is a footstone in the White Family Cemetey at Crab Orchard with the intials R.L.H. Only the bottom third of the headstone that goes with it it has been found but it has a date on it of 1890 and the grave does appear to be that of a child

More About RHODA LANE HOBBS:

Burial: Unknown, Old White burying ground near Crab Orchard, Kentucky

- 19. iii. JOSEPH RUSSELL HOBBS, b. July 15, 1888, Preachersville, Lincoln County, Ky; d. March 20, 1958, Tucson, Arizona.
- iv. WILIAM THOMAS HOBBS, b. August 30, 1890, Preachersville, Lincoln County, Ky; d. February 04, 1965, Tucson, Arizona.
- v. SALLY COLEMAN HOBBS, b. December 12, 1892, Preachersville Lincoln County, Ky; d. September 1980, Tucson, Arizona.
 - vi. MARY GRADYE HOBBS, b. March 30, 1895, Preachersville Lincoln County, Ky; d. June 17, 1986, Middletown, New Jersey; m. HOWARD ELLSWORTH DROWN; b. October 21, 1893, Nevada; d. July 18, 1953, Tucson, Arizona.

Notes for MARY GRADYE HOBBS:

DROWN, Gradye, 91, former longtime resident of Tucson, died June 17, 1986, in Middletown, NJ. Survived by niece, Joanne H. Perkins of Middletown, NJ; and by dozens of other nieces, nephews, grandnieces and grandnephews including her nieces and nephews residing in Tucson, Tommy Hobbs, Louise McMillian and Jewell White. Memorial services Monday, 11:00 a.m., at EVERGREEN MORTUARY, with Dr. James E. Symons of First Christian Church officiating. Arrangements by EVERGREEN MORTUARY & CEMETERY, N. Oracle & W. Miracle Mile.

Arizona Daily Star

Tucson, AZ

June 19, 1986

Gradye Drown dies at 91; placed historic phone call

Gradye Drown, the telephone operator who placed Tucson's first long distance call 75 years ago, died Tuesday from complications from a stroke at her home in Middletown, N.J. She was 91.

Drown was born in Preachersville, Ken., in 1895. She came to Tucson with her family in 1903.

In 1910, when she was 15, she went to Los Angeles to learn to operate a telephone switchboard. When she returned, she worked as one of Tucson's four telephone operators at the time.

In June 1911, she placed the city's first long distance call, to Los Angeles, for cattleman Banning Vail. The call took several days to arrange cost Vail \$25.

"We first called Red Rock, then Casa Grande, then Yuma, then El Centro and on to Los Angeles," Drown said in an interview with The Arizona Daily Star in 1958. "If we hit a busy line we would have to start all over again."

She said it was difficult to hear the call because all along the line other operators were listening to make sure the call went through.

Drown worked for Mountain States Telephone Co. until she retired in 1960.

After living in Tucson for 81 years, Drown moved to Middletown in 1984 to live with the family of the niece she raised.

Drown is survived by her niece, Joanne H. Perkins of Middletown, N.J., and by dozens of other nieces, nephews, and grandnieces and grandnephews.

A memorial service is scheduled for 11 a.m. Monday at Evergreen Mortuary, 3015 N. Oracle Road.

Notes for HOWARD ELLSWORTH DROWN:

Howard's death certificate lists his marital status as divorced, however Mrs. Mary H. Drown was the informant listed on the death certificate.

More About HOWARD ELLSWORTH DROWN:

Burial: July 20, 1953, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson

 JAMES MARK HOBBS, b. March 13, 1897, Preachersville Lincoln County, Ky; d. January 10, 1958, Tucson, Arizona; m. EDNA; d. Unknown.

Notes for JAMES MARK HOBBS:

Arizona Daily Star

Tucson, AZ

January 11, 1958

Retired Railroad Engineer J. M. Hobbs, Dies At Age 60

James Mark Hobbs, 60, of 135 N. Tyndall Ave., died in a local hospital yesterday.

Mr. Hobbs, a retired civil and railroad engineer, was born in Lincoln County, Ky. He came to Tucson when he was five years old.

He was a member of the First Christian Church, the Brotherhood of Locomotive Engineers, the American Association of Engineers and the American Legion.

He is survived by his wife, Edna; three sisters, Mrs. Lenna H. Burges, Mrs. C. W. Littlefield and Mrs. Grayde Drown; and two brothers, J. R. Hobbs and W. T. Hobbs, all of Tucson.

Funeral arrangements will be announced by Arizona Mortuary

More About JAMES MARK HOBBS:

Burial: January 14, 1958, South Lawn Crematory Tucson Arizona

- viii. CHARLES BRYAN YOUNG HOBBS, b. March 01, 1900, Lincoln County, Kentucky; d. January 06, 1901, Lincoln County, Kentucky.
- **7.** ROBERT C.³ WHITE (*THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born September 02, 1867 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died December 28, 1942 in Crab Orchard, KY. He married CATHERINE HORTON, daughter of JOHN HORTON and NANCY HORTON. She was born 1876, and died 1957.

Notes for ROBERT C. WHITE:

Robert C. White formerly of Crab Orchard will locate here and start a candy kitchen

Mt Vernon Signal Newspapers

My dad found this on microfilm at the Lincoln County Library. I was just going to scan it and email it but the quality of the copy was not very legible in some spots. R.C. was the youngest son of Thomas and Rhoda Lane White. We are assuming the wells and springs were located on the family farm.

Mr. R.C. White, Distributor of Crab Orchard Concentrated Water

Mr. R.C. White was the leading distributor for many years of Crab Orchard Concentrated Water. He and his father Thomas White had been in business together.

The following appeared in a publication of his:

"In the eastern part of Lincoln County, KY, just at the base of the foothills of the Cumberland Mountain range is the little town of Crab Orchard,made famous by the several mineral springs. There is not another place on earth that can boast of eight mineral springs in a radius of less than a mile. There the famous Crab Orchard water from which the genuine Crab Orchard Water has been manufactured for nearly 100 years is found. This water was discovered by an old doctor, who soon found by actual test, that it contained medicinal qualities, and by experiments found out by evaporating the water that it would make salts. This he called Crab Orchard Salts and began in small way to manufacture this water into salts and sell the salts.

Process of evaporation: The water is obtained at a depth of eight to twetny feet gradually seeping from the layers of a most peculiar clay and stone in formation found only in a very small area--five miles in length and one half mile in breadth. The water is conveyed to evaporators and boiled down to a strong brine; it is then drawn from the evaporator and allowed to cool, thereby making a concentrated water from which all impurities are eliminated. To make the salts it is then drawn off and put in kettles and boiled down until it granulates and then cooled and dried in the sun after which these salts are prepared for market by pulverizing and packaging.

But now I am placing Crab Orchard water on the market. How the water is prepared: The water, as it comes from the springs, is reduced by evaporation 120 times, retaining absolutely all of its medicinal properties, in other words 120 gallons is reduced to one gallon, or 10 gallons in a 12 ounce bottle. This concentrated water when used according to directions costs less than 2 cents per day"

About 1915 Mr. White sold the rights of production to Mr. L.H. Goodwin of Cincinnati.

Testimonials on use of Crab Orchard Concentrated Water The Keeley Insitute Crab Orchard, KY May 23, 1906

R.C. White Crab Orchard, KY

Dear Sir:

In the treatment of neurasthenia, inebriety,morphinism, and kindred disorders, elimination of morbid products is the first and most important factor. For this purpose I have tried all the aperionts? and laxatives in general use by the medical profession, and during an experience of 15 years devoted solely yo the treatment of this class of disorders, I have found nothing to equal the Crab Orchard Waters as prepared by your firm.

Very Respectfully,

Edgar G. Dick, Physician in charge.

More About ROBERT C. WHITE:

Burial: Unknown, Buffalo Springs Cemetery, Stanford, KY

More About CATHERINE HORTON:

Burial: Unknown, Buffalo Springs Cemetery, Stanford, KY

Children of ROBERT WHITE and CATHERINE HORTON are:

22. i. NANCY G⁴ WHITE, b. 1908; d. Unknown.

- 23. ii. JOHN C WHITE, b. May 01, 1909, Crab Orchard, KY; d. March 13, 2001, Lincoln County, KY.
 - iii. RHODA VIRGINIA WHITE, b. April 07, 1911, Crab Orchard, KY; d. Unknown.
 - iv. JAMES P WHITE, b. Private.

8. HUGH SAMUEL³ WHITE (*THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born August 26, 1876 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died December 31, 1956 in Prescott, Yavapai County, AZ. He married LOUISE JOHANNA GASHWILER, daughter of JOHN GASHWILER and LOUISE HARRIS. She was born February 10, 1886 in Kansas, and died October 04, 1911 in Tucson, Arizona.

Notes for HUGH SAMUEL WHITE:

According to Hugh's death certificate he had been in Arizona for 46 years. Hugh's usual residence was Patagonia, Santa Cruz County, Arizona, but he had been a resident of the Arizona Pioneer Home in Prescott for 2 years prior to his death and died at the home.

More About HUGH SAMUEL WHITE:

Burial: Unknown, Pioneer Cemetery, Prescott, AZ

Notes for LOUISE JOHANNA GASHWILER:

Information on Louise came from her Arizona death certificate. Cause of death was Pulmonary Tuberculosis and length of residence was 4 months. Her death certificate lists place of Burial as Crab Orchard, KY.

More About Louise Johanna Gashwiler:

Burial: Unknown, Crab Orchard, KY

Children of HUGH WHITE and LOUISE GASHWILER are:

- 24. i. MARTHA FISHER4 WHITE, b. September 17, 1901, Crab Orchard, KY; d. October 18, 1982, San Mateo, CA.
- 25. ii. MARGARET ELIZABETH WHITE, b. May 23, 1904, Crab Orchard, KY; d. April 11, 2000, King County, WA.
- 26. iii. CATHERINE WHITE, b. July 29, 1906, Crab Orchard, KY; d. November 05, 1987, Kern County, CA.
 - iv. JAMES WHITE, b. 1908; d. Unknown.
- **9.** GEORGE JAMES³ WHITE (*THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 08, 1880 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died July 12, 1922 in Nogales, Arizona. He married CHARLOTTA READE GASHWILER March 15, 1899 in Lincoln County, KY, daughter of JOHN GASHWILER and LOUISE HARRIS. She was born September 29, 1883 in Missouri, and died April 24, 1958 in Nogales, AZ.

More About GEORGE JAMES WHITE:

Burial: July 15, 1922, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

More About CHARLOTTA READE GASHWILER:

Burial: April 28, 1958, Evergreen Cemetery Tucson Arizona

Children of GEORGE WHITE and CHARLOTTA GASHWILER are:

- SARAH LOUISE⁴ WHITE, b. April 19, 1903, Crab Orchard, KY; d. March 1982, Santa Cruz County, AZ.
- 28. ii. LAURA EMILY WHITE, b. September 14, 1907, Crab Orchard, KY; d. January 03, 1986, Fresno, California.
- 29. iii. GEORGE READE WHITE, b. November 11, 1909, Crab Orchard, LIncoln County, KY; d. April 1974, Tucson, Pima County AZ.

Generation No. 3

10. HARRIS H.⁴ WHITE (*JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 22, 1877 in Mt Vernon, KY, and died July 17, 1955 in Waterview Cumberland County, KY. He married DONNIE GERTRUDE BRYANT. She was born October 07, 1888, and died December 27, 1977 in Waterview Cumberland County, KY.

Children of HARRIS WHITE and DONNIE BRYANT are:

- 30. i. JAMES GLENN⁵ WHITE, b. May 30, 1905, Burkesville, Cumberland County, Kentucky; d. June 16, 1995, New Castle, Henry County, Indiana.
- 31. ii. NELL WHITE, b. February 02, 1908, Cumberland County, KY; d. January 08, 1984, Cumberland County, KY.
- 32. iii. OLLIE WHITE, b. March 15, 1915, Waterview Cumberland County, KY; d. January 08, 1999, Louisville, KY.
- **11.** ROBERT PERRY⁴ WHITE (*JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born August 03, 1885 in Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY, and died September 22, 1955 in Somerset, KY. He married (1) ANNA Abt. 1910 in Plattsburgh, New York. She was born in Quebec Canada, and died Unknown. He married (2) ANNA ETHEL BULLOCK February 17, 1933 in Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY, daughter of NOAH BULLOCK and MANDY MAYFIELD. She was born March 11, 1912 in Acorn Pulaski Co, KY, and died March 17, 2002 in Somerset, KY.

Notes for ROBERT PERRY WHITE: Bob White, with the U. S. Army stationed at Plattsburg, NY, was here last week, with his father, James L. White. Mount Vernon Signal March 26, 1909

1910 Census Plattsburg, NY living on base, wife Anna boarding with a local family. In the 1900 census there is an Anna Beyette, French Candian, living with her family at Fort Covington, New York which is in the same area as Plattsburg. Unable to verify if this is Robert's first wife.

1912 his brother's obituary would seem to indicate Robert was in Tucson in 1912

1917-1918 Registered with the Selective Service for World War 1 draft. Living in Miamisburg, Montgomery County Ohio with wife Anna May. Employer B&O Railroad Occupation lineman

1920 Census Robert and Anna were living in a boarding house in Abilene, Texas working as a waiter and waitress in a cafe.

Anna appears to have never became a U.S citizen, according to the 1920 cenus she was not a citizen.

1924 Obituary of James White, Robert's father, states that Robert is living in California.

February 17, 1933 Robert marries Anna Ethel Bullock at Somerset, Kentucky

More About ROBERT PERRY WHITE:

Burial: September 24, 1955, Mill Springs National Cemetery, Nancy, KY

Military service: Bet. May 1907 - May 1910, US Army

Notes for ANNA:

According to the 1910 Census Anna and Robert were married in late 1909 or early 1910. Robert was in the army stationed at Plattsburgh, New York. Anna was listed as a lodger with another family. By 1920 they were in Abilene, TX, working as servers in a cafe and living in a boarding house. According to Marvelle Long Lee, Anna

was French Canadian and died in a convent. She may have died in Long Beach, CA, Robert was living in California in 1924 according to his father's obituary. There are no known children from this marriage.

More About Anna Ethel Bullock:

Burial: March 20, 2002, Mill Springs National Cemetery, Nancy, KY

Children of ROBERT WHITE and ANNA BULLOCK are:

- JAMES ROBERT⁵ WHITE, b. March 26, 1934, Woodmont, Pulaski County, KY; d. May 23, 2010, Somerset, Pulaski County, KY.
- 34. ii. TED N. WHITE, b. Private.
- 35. iii. JACK BENNIE WHITE, b. Private.
- 36. iv. DONALD DAVID WHITE, b. Private.
- **12.** MARANDA⁴ WHITE (*JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born September 18, 1892 in Mt Vernon, Kentucky, and died February 08, 1980 in Colorado Springs, CO. She married VIRGIL ALBERT LONG, son of SHORT LONG and ELLAS GIBSON. He was born July 27, 1885 in Pender, Nebraska, and died September 19, 1970 in El Paso, El Paso County TX.

Notes for MARANDA WHITE:

cremated, ashes interred in Masonic Cemetery

More About MARANDA WHITE:

Burial: Unknown, Masonic Cemetery, El Paso, TX

More About VIRGIL ALBERT LONG:

Burial: September 23, 1970, Masonic Cemetery, El Paso, TX

Children of MARANDA WHITE and VIRGIL LONG are:

 JANEY VIRGINIA⁵ LONG, b. September 22, 1918, Santa Cruz County, Arizona; d. September 22, 1918, Santa Cruz County, Arizona.

More About JANEY VIRGINIA LONG:

Burial: September 23, 1918, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

ii. VIRGIL ALBERT LONG, JR, b. September 22, 1918, Santa Cruz County, Arizona; d. September 22, 1918, Santa Cruz County, Arizona.

More About VIRGIL ALBERT LONG, JR:

Burial: September 23, 1918, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

iii. MARJORIE LONG, b. August 05, 1920, Tucson, Arizona; d. February 04, 1921, Santa Cruz County, Arizona.

More About MARJORIE LONG:

Burial: February 05, 1921, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

- 37. iv. MARVELLE LONG, b. August 05, 1920, Tucson, Arizona; d. November 1987, Colorado Springs, CO.
- **13.** EDWARD HOBART⁴ WHITE (*JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 22, 1896 in Mt. Vernon Rockcastle Co., KY, and died November 15, 1955 in Tuscon, Pima County Arizona. He married (1) ETHEL HELEN SABLICH July 20, 1921 in Tucson, AZ. She died Unknown. He married (2) ZULA CATRON Abt. 1922. She died Unknown. He married (3) ARLINE LEWIS Abt. 1934, daughter of JAMES LEWIS and SARAH HARPER. She was born November 05, 1914 in Texanna, Oklahoma, and died July 16, 2002 in Blanket, Brown County, Texas.

Notes for EDWARD HOBART WHITE:

information on this family provided by Marvelle Long Lee

More About EDWARD HOBART WHITE:

Burial: November 19, 1955, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

Military service: Bet. June 30, 1918 - January 02, 1919, Served in Armed Forces

Occupation: Railroad man

Notes for ETHEL HELEN SABLICH:

Tucson, AZ

July 1923

July 12, 1923

MRS. E. H. White Dies After Long Illness

Mrs. Ethel Sabich White, wife of E. Holbert White, died yesterday morning at 4 o'clock at her home on East Tenth street. She was 20 years of age, and came to Tucson two and one-half years ago from Philadelphia. She was married here to Mr. White, who is connected with the Southern Pacific.

Mrs. J. S. Sabich, mother of Mrs. White, arrived from Philadelphia some time ago, called here by the illness of her daughter. She, with Mr. White, will accompany the remains back to Philadelphia, where the funeral services will be held. They will leave at 10 o'clock today, taking the body from the Parker Grimshaw undertaking parlors.

Mrs. White's father, Mr. Sabich, is in the east.

Notes for ARLINE LEWIS:

Memorial services for Arlie E. Bills, 87, of Blanket will be held at 2 p.m. on Saturday, July 20 at the Bethel Baptist Church in Zephyr with the Rev. Buddy Cobb officiating. Heartland Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements for Arlie Bills.

Mrs. Bills died Tuesday, July 16, 2002 at Abilene Regional Medical Center.

Arlie Bills was born on November 5, 1914 in Texanna, Okla., the daughter of the late James and Sarah Harper Lewis. She married Edward Hobart White who preceded her in death. She then married Otis Bills, who also preceded her in death. She was a homemaker and a member of Bethel Baptist Church of Zephyr. She was a patient of a very caring Tri-Star Home Health Care.

She is survived by her sister, Dovie Thornhill of Quincy, Wash.; her son Ed White and his wife, Linda, of Prescott, Ariz.; her son Rick Bills and his wife, Chris, of Prescott, Ariz.; her daughters Sondra Brooks and her husband, Jon, of Anaheim, Calif. and Shirley Schouten and husband, Theadore, of Blanket; four grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren; two great-great grandchildren and numerous nieces and nephews.

Children of EDWARD WHITE and ARLINE LEWIS are:

- 38. i. SHIRLEY⁵ WHITE, b. Private.
- 39. ii. SANDRA WHITE, b. Private.
 - iii. EDWARD HOBART WHITE, JR, b. Private.
- **14.** ROBERT PERRY⁴ WHITE (*WILLIAM PERRY*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born 1887, and died November 11, 1936 in Lincoln County, KY. He married BILLY CARPENTER. She died Unknown.

More About ROBERT PERRY WHITE: Burial: Unknown, Goshen Cemetery

Children of ROBERT WHITE and BILLY CARPENTER are:

 ROBERT⁵ WHITE, b. August 23, 1914, Lincoln County, Kentucky; d. August 23, 1914, Lincoln County, Kentucky.

Notes for ROBERT WHITE:

The birth certificate indicated that Robert was a male, the death certificate female

- ii. GLADYS V WHITE, b. Private.
- iii. PERRY C WHITE, b. Private.
- **15.** JAMES CHARLES⁴ RIGSBY (*SALLIE J.*³ *WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born July 13, 1884 in Garrard County, Kentucky, and died September 04, 1948 in Harrodsburg, Mercer County, KY. He married ANNA WILSON. She died Unknown.

More About JAMES CHARLES RIGSBY:

Burial: September 05, 1948, Lancaster, KY

Children of JAMES RIGSBY and ANNA WILSON are:

 CHARLES⁵ RIGSBY, b. December 19, 1911, Garrard County, Kentucky; d. December 19, 1911, Garrard County, Kentucky.

Notes for CHARLES RIGSBY:

According to the Kentucky birth index Charles was male, however there is also a Kentucky death certificate for a premature female born to Charles and Annie on December 19, dying the same day. Not sure if Charles was a twin, but I've not been able to find a death certificate for him. James and Thelma are the only two children in the 1920 census

- ii. JAMES W RIGSBY, b. April 26, 1913; d. Unknown.
- iii. THELMA RIGSBY, b. Private.
- **16.** JOHN T⁴ RIGSBY (*SALLIE J.*³ *WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 02, 1886 in Garrard County, Kentucky, and died August 02, 1953 in Danville, Boyle County, KY. He married WADIE MAY THOMPSON November 10, 1915 in Lincoln County, KY, daughter of JAMES THOMPSON and LETTIE. She was born June 04, 1899, and died October 28, 1967 in Woodford County, KY.

More About JOHN T RIGSBY:

Burial: August 04, 1953, Buffalo Springs Cemetery, Stanford, LIncoln County, KY

Children of JOHN RIGSBY and WADIE THOMPSON are:

- i. LILLIE L⁵ RIGSBY, b. Private.
- ii. ELIZABETH L RIGSBY, b. Private.
- iii. CATHERINE RIGSBY, b. Private.
- **17.** FRANK TAYLOR⁴ RIGSBY (*SALLIE J.*³ *WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born June 11, 1888 in Garrard County, Kentucky, and died May 02, 1964 in Danville, Boyle County, KY. He married MARY CLEO MORGAN September 09, 1922 in Lincoln County, KY. She died Unknown.

Children of Frank RIGSBY and MARY MORGAN are:

- i. ELSIE J⁵ RIGSBY, b. Private.
- ii. RALPH M RIGSBY, b. Private.
- **18.** LENNA KING⁴ HOBBS (*MARGARET THOMAS*³ WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON², JAMES¹) was born April 02, 1884 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died January 15, 1962 in Tucson, Arizona. She married HOWARD BENJAMIN BURGES. He died Unknown.

Notes for LENNA KING HOBBS:

not sure if first name is Lanier or Lenna most sources seem to indicate Lenna

Tucson, AZ

January 16, 1962

Front Page

Arizona Daily Star

Lenna H. Burges Taken In Death

Mrs. Lenna King Hobbs Burges, a Tucsonan since 1903, noted for her skill as a stenographer and court reporter, and long prominent in Tucson courts and Democratic politics, died yesterday morning. She was 77 years old.

Suffering from cancer, her health had faded in recent months.

Since 1940, Mrs. Burges had been the personal secretary of William R. Mathews, editor and publisher of the Arizona Daily Star, although she preferred to be referred to as a stenographer.

Mrs. Burges died in bed at her home at 518 E. 1st St. in the presence of her two daughters and three sons.

The erect, forthright Mrs. Burges for many years prepared and edited the "In Old Tucson" column which appears on the Star's editorial page seven days a week. She frequently flavored the column with personal comments initialed "L.H.B." She had prepared a supply of columns in advance which will continue to run in the Star.

Just last night Mrs. Burges was to receive a Certificate of Award and an Honorary Life Membership in the Tucson YWCA for 40 years of devoted service to that organization.

Because of her illness, a son and daughter-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Tom King Burges, of Tucson, were to receive the certificate and a letter praising her YWCA work for her.

At the annual YWCA banquet last night, high tributes were paid posthumously to Mrs. Burges and there was a moment of silence in her memory. Throughout the years, Mrs. Burges held several offices in the Y and headed numerous of its committees.

Mathews yesterday referred to Mrs. Burges as his "secretary emeritus."

The Star editor and publisher said, "She was extremely valuable to us because she knew so much about Tucson and the people who had lived here 50 years or more. The newsroom had always found her a source of information and help. She liked the companionship of the active newsroom of a morning paper.

"As recently as a month ago she was giving directions about the Star's daily publication. She worked until last May when she went to the hospital for an operation. She handled all of my correspondence all of those years. She was very rugged and always seemed to enjoy working. She never lost her love for politics. I found her suggestions of great value."

Mathews praised the "high standard of excellence of her work." He said he will write an article within a few days "about the colorful experiences of having her as my secretary." He said he particularly appreciated her "kindly frank" personality.

A few years ago Mrs. Burges gave up some of her secretarial duties at the Star, but she couldn't remain idle, so she became a secretary for Harry Ackerman while he was serving in the Arizona Legislature, and when he became county attorney she continued as a part-time employe in his office.

Mrs. Burges was born in Lincoln County, Ky. She was educated at Stanford Female College, Stanford, Ky., and at Midway School for Girls, Lexington, Ky. At 17, she was Kentucky's first female court reporter. She worked in law offices in Kentucky, New Mexico and Arizona.

After moving here, she was secretary to merchant Albert Steinfeld and then for County Attys. George R. Darnell, Louis Kempf and K. Berry Peterson. She served as clerk of the Pima County Superior Court from January, 1927, to January, 1939.

In 1906 she married Howard Benjamin Burges of Houston who was a Southern Pacific conductor until his death in 1925

After coming to Tucson, Mr. and Mrs. Burges first lived in a home at 250 N. Stone Ave., now the site of First National Bank's downtown office. Until recently, Mrs. Burges drove her car to town and parked on First National's lot where her rose bushes and fruit trees once grew.

She recalled recently that she used to attend ice cream socials on the lawn of the Methodist parsonage – where the Pioneer Hotel now stands.

When Mrs. Burges came to Tucson at the age of 19, she weighed 89 pounds and reported to work in floor-length woolen skirts, long-sleeved shirtwaist with high collar, high button shoes and several petticoats.

Mrs. Burges was a charter member of the Order of Railway Conductors Auxiliary, Tucson Garden Club, Tucson Business and Professional Women's Club, of which she was a past president, and of the YWCA.

She was honored with a life membership in the National Assn. of Retired and Veteran Railway Employes in 1955.

Also, she was a member of the Grace Episcopal Church, the National Shorthand Reporters Assn., State Assn. of Reporters, Rebekah and Eastern Star chapters and the Brotherhood of Railroad Firemen and Enginemen.

In 1928-30, she was president of the Arizona Congress of Parents and Teachers. She was a past president of the Arizona State Federation of Democratic Women's Clubs and was a member of the Alpha Phi Mothers Club.

She traveled widely and had a book collection of several thousand volumes.

Surviving are two daughters, Mrs. J. P. Fraps, Tucson, and Mrs. G. B. Rysdale, Balboa, Calif.; three sons, Tom King Burges, Tucson; Howard Benjamin Burges, Fullerton, Calif., and Sterrett Burges, Pleasant Hill, Calif.; a brother and two sisters, W. T. Hobbs, Mrs. C. W. Littlefield and Mrs. Gradye Drown, all of Tucson, and 14 grandchildren.

Services will be conducted at 4 p.m. tomorrow at Grace Episcopal Church. Revs. Howard Blackburn and Jerry Wallace will officiate. Kerr Mortuary is in charge of arrangements. Burial will be in Evergreen Cemetery.

January 17, 1962

Mrs. Burges Rites Set For 4 P.M.

Funeral services will be held today at 4 p.m. at Grace Episcopal Church, 2331 E. Adams St., for Mrs. Lenna King Hobbs Burges, 77, of 518 E. 1st St., who died Monday. Burial will be in Evergreen Cemetery. Kerr Mortuary is in charge of arrangements.

Mrs. Burges, a Tucson resident for 59 years, had been long prominent in Tucson court work and Democratic party politics. She was the personal secretary since 1940 of William R. Mathews, editor and publisher of the Arizona Daily Star.

Pallbearers are: Victor Thornton, Thomas Hobbs, George R. White, David Perkins, Harry Ackerman and John Tanner.

From her probate file...filed March 20, 1962

Children

Margaret B. Fraps, daughter 518 E. 1st St. Tucson, AZ

Virginia B. Rysdale, daughter 325 Montero Balboa, CA

Howard Benjamin Burges, son 1119 Hollydale Drive Fullerton, CA

Sterrett Austin Burges, son 109 Hardy Circle Pleasant Hill, CA

Tom K. Burges, son 1648 E. Edison St. Tucson, AZ

41.

Tom was the Administrator of the estate.

More About LENNA KING HOBBS:

Burial: January 17, 1962, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

Children of LENNA HOBBS and HOWARD BURGES are:

- 40. i. MARGARET⁵ BURGES, b. September 16, 1907; d. April 01, 1995, Elizabethtown, PA.
 - ii. LENNA ELIZABETH BURGES, b. May 14, 1909, Tucson, Arizona; d. June 02, 1909, Tucson, Arizona.

More About LENNA ELIZABETH BURGES: Burial: June 03, 1909, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

- iii. VIRGINIA CERYL BURGES, b. January 21, 1915; d. November 01, 2003, Lake Forest, CA. 42. iv. HOWARD BENJAMIN BURGES, b. March 29, 1915, Tucson, AZ; d. March 04, 2003, Topeka, Kansas.
- 43. v. LANIER KING 'TOM' BURGES, b. January 05, 1917; d. March 19, 1970, Tucson, Arizona.
- vi. STERRETT AUSTIN BURGES, b. March 06, 1920; d. January 30, 1997, San Francisco, CA. 44.
- 19. JOSEPH RUSSELL⁴ HOBBS (MARGARET THOMAS³ WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON², JAMES¹) was born July 15, 1888 in Preachersville, Lincoln County, Ky, and died March 20, 1958 in Tucson, Arizona. He married ANNA GWYNNE ZENT December 23, 1915 in Arizona. She was born May 22, 1894 in Prescott, Arizona, and died November 21, 1968 in Tucson, Arizona.

Notes for JOSEPH RUSSELL HOBBS:

Joe Hobbs, 69, Tucson Resident 37 Years, Dies

Joe Russell Hobbs, 69, of 729 E. 9th St., died yesterday in a local hospital. Born in Kentucky, he had been a

Tucson resident for 37 years.

He is survived by his wife, Anna; four sons, Joe R. Jr. of Houston, Tex., Thomas R. of Tucson, James Z. of Long Beach, Calif., and Charles W. of Houston; three sisters, Mrs. Lenna H. Burges, Mrs. Sally Littlefield, and Mrs. Grady Down; and one brother, Tom, all of Tucson; and three grandchildren.

Friends may call from noon today. Services will be held at 10 a.m. tomorrow at the Adair Chapel with the Rev. Ben C. Bobbitt of the First Christian Church officiating. Burial will follow in South Lawn Memorial Park.

More About JOSEPH RUSSELL HOBBS:

Burial: March 22, 1958, South Lawn Memorial Park Tucson, AZ

Children of JOSEPH HOBBS and ANNA ZENT are:

- i. JOSEPH RUSSELL⁵ HOBBS, JR, b. October 16, 1916, Tucson, Arizona; d. October 12, 1998, Houston, TX.
- ii. THOMAS REESE HOBBS, b. December 24, 1918; d. February 25, 2002, Tucson, Arizona; m. MABEL WAECHTER, Private; b. Private.

Notes for THOMAS REESE HOBBS:

HOBBS, Thomas R., 83, of Tucson, passed away February 25, 2002. He was preceded in death by his loving wife, Mabel C. Hobbs. Survived by Walter R. Downs, Marvin (J. Winona) Downs and Faye McKinney. Numerous other relatives and friends. Visitation at SOUTH LAWN MORTUARY, Saturday, March 2, 2002, 9:00 to 10:00 a.m. Funeral at 10:00 a.m., with burial to follow. Services entrusted to SOUTH LAWN MORTUARY.

- iii. JAMES ZENT HOBBS, b. February 01, 1923; d. May 23, 2004, Seal Beach, Orange, California.
- iv. CHARLES WILLIAM HOBBS, b. Private; m. HELEN M. ALTFILLISCH, Private; b. Private.

20. WILIAM THOMAS⁴ HOBBS (*MARGARET THOMAS*³ WHITE, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born August 30, 1890 in Preachersville, Lincoln County, Ky, and died February 04, 1965 in Tucson, Arizona. He married SARAH IVA MCLAUGHLIN. She was born in Uvalde, Texas, and died Unknown.

More About WILIAM THOMAS HOBBS:

Burial: Unknown, Evergreen Cemetery Tucson Arizona

Children of WILIAM HOBBS and SARAH MCLAUGHLIN are:

- i. RHODA LEE⁵ HOBBS, b. June 12, 1916; d. February 1981, Lakeside, Arizona; m. B.B. BARRINGER, Private; b. Private.
- LENNA LENORE HOBBS, b. February 10, 1918, Willcox, Arizona; d. April 01, 1992, Erwin, Hannett County, North Carolina; m. JAMES WHETSTONE, Private; b. Private.

More About LENNA LENORE HOBBS:

Burial: April 06, 1992, Raleigh National Cemetery, Raleigh NC Military service: Bet. 1944 - 1946, Corporal US Marines World War 2

- iii. WILLIAM THOMAS HOBBS, JR, b. October 24, 1919, Clifton, AZ; d. March 10, 1994, Du Page County, IL.
- iv. JAMES GRAY HOBBS, b. October 02, 1921, Clifton, AZ; d. May 03, 1925, Clifton, AZ.
- v. MARGARET COLEMAN HOBBS, b. June 16, 1923; d. October 12, 1998, Tomball, Harris County, Texas; m. ROBERT TERRELL GOLDSBY, February 04, 1942, Tucson, AZ; b. August 26, 1916; d. October 1969, Texas.
- vi. BRUCE BRYANT HOBBS, b. September 29, 1928, Tucson, Arizona; d. May 05, 1940, Tucson, Arizona.

Notes for BRUCE BRYANT HOBBS:

From Arizona death certificate drowned in swimming pool

More About BRUCE BRYANT HOBBS:

Burial: May 07, 1940, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

- vii. JOEANNE HOBBS, b. Private; m. DAVID N PERKINS, Private; b. Private.
- viii. MARK HOBBS, b. Private.

21. SALLY COLEMAN⁴ HOBBS (*MARGARET THOMAS*³ WHITE, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born December 12, 1892 in Preachersville Lincoln County, Ky, and died September 1980 in Tucson, Arizona. She married CHARLES W. LITTLEFIELD December 24, 1913. He was born July 20, 1887 in St.Louis, MO, and died August 22, 1945 in Tucson, Arizona.

More About Sally Coleman Hobbs:

Burial: Unknown, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

More About Charles W. LITTLEFIELD:

Burial: August 23, 1945, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, Arizona

Children of SALLY HOBBS and CHARLES LITTLEFIELD are:

- JAMIE GRAY⁵ LITTLEFIELD, b. January 14, 1917, Tucson, Arizona; d. December 14, 1974, Orange County, California.
- ii. LOUISE MARGARET LITTLEFIELD, b. April 24, 1915, Tucson, Arizona; d. August 07, 2006, Tucson, Arizona.
- **22.** NANCY G⁴ WHITE (*ROBERT C.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born 1908, and died Unknown. She married FRED JOHN. He died Unknown.

Child of NANCY WHITE and FRED JOHN is:

- i. ALICE CATHRATINA⁵ JOHN, b. Private.
- **23.** JOHN C⁴ WHITE (*ROBERT C.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 01, 1909 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died March 13, 2001 in Lincoln County, KY. He married NANNIE E. ESTRIDGE, daughter of JAMES ESTRIDGE and LAURA WATKINS. She was born October 22, 1909, and died September 25, 2004 in Lincoln County, KY.

More About JOHN C WHITE:

Burial: Unknown, Buffalo Springs Cemetery, Stanford, KY

Notes for NANNIE E. ESTRIDGE:

WHITE, Nannie Estridge

d. 25 Sep 2004

Nannie Estridge White, 94, of Erlanger, formerly of Stanford, died Saturday, September 25, 2004.

Born Oct. 22, 1909, in Clay County, she was the daughter of the late James M. and Laura Watkins Estridge. She was the

widow of John C. White.

She was a retired teacher, having taught 27 years in one-room schools in Preachersville and Walnut Flats, in Crab Orchard and

in Lynch for U.S. Steel Co. She was a member of Florence Christian Church.

Survivors include: a daughter, Nancy White Wills of Florence; a brother, Dr. Ernest G. Estridge of Harrodsburg; two grandchildren;

and two step-grandchildren.

Funeral services were held Tuesday, September 28, at Spurlin Funeral Home by the Rev. Brad Curry. Burial was in Buffalo

Springs Cemetery.

Pallbearers were Jessie Bowling, Ronnie Gilbert, Jim Estridge, Art Freeman, John White, Roger Meek and Tom

Blankenship.

Honorary pallbearers were Homer Hoskins, Bill Norman, Charles Hackley, Jimmy Howard and Paul Playforth.

More About NANNIE E. ESTRIDGE:

Burial: Unknown, Buffalo Springs Cemetery, Stanford, KY

Child of JOHN WHITE and NANNIE ESTRIDGE is:

i. NANCY⁵ WHITE, b. Private; m. UNK. WILLS, Private; b. Private.

24. MARTHA FISHER⁴ WHITE (*HUGH SAMUEL*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born September 17, 1901 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died October 18, 1982 in San Mateo, CA. She married W. E BAUMANN. He was born May 20, 1903 in Pennsylvania, and died April 09, 1981 in Contra Costa, CA.

Children of MARTHA WHITE and W. BAUMANN are:

- i. LLOYD EDWARD⁵ BAUMANN, b. Private.
- ii. DORIS RAE BAUMANN, b. Private; m. CURRY, Private; b. Private.
- iii. MARY ANN BAUMANN, b. Private.
- 47. iv. GEORGE JAMES BAUMANN, b. November 05, 1934, Kern County, CA; d. May 20, 2008, Deltona, Volusia County, Florida.
- **25.** MARGARET ELIZABETH⁴ WHITE (*HUGH SAMUEL*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 23, 1904 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died April 11, 2000 in King County, WA. She married WILBUR DEWITT RAWSTHORNE. He was born April 21, 1901 in Hamilton Ontario Canada, and died February 04, 1991 in Santa Barbara, CA.

Children of MARGARET WHITE and WILBUR RAWSTHORNE are:

 LORRAINE ALINE⁵ RAWSTHORNE, b. March 16, 1926, Globe, Gila County, AZ; d. September 21, 1929, Nogales, Santa Cruz County, AZ.

Notes for LORRAINE ALINE RAWSTHORNE:

died from cerebrospinal meningitis according to death certificate

More About LORRAINE ALINE RAWSTHORNE:

Burial: September 22, 1929, Nogales, AZ

- ii. ALICE EDITH RAWSTHORNE, b. Private; m. (1) EDISON W. HALL, Private; b. Private; m. (2) WALTER C DOUGLAS, Private; b. Private.
- iii. OWEN HERBERT RAWSTHORNE, b. July 24, 1927, Globe, Gila County, AZ; d. March 13, 2002, Curry County Oregon.
- **26.** CATHERINE⁴ WHITE (*HUGH SAMUEL*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born July 29, 1906 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died November 05, 1987 in Kern County, CA. She married RALPH ARTHUR RAWSTHORNE. He was born March 25, 1900 in Hamilton Ontario Canada, and died February 24, 1994 in Eloy, Pinal, Arizona.

Child of CATHERINE WHITE and RALPH RAWSTHORNE is:

 EDGAR ARTHUR⁵ RAWSTHORNE, b. October 03, 1925, Gila County, Arizona; d. December 29, 1965, Mu Gia Pass, Laos.

Notes for EDGAR ARTHUR RAWSTHORNE: RAWSTHORNE, EDGAR ARTHUR

Name: Edgar Arthur Rawsthorne Rank/Branch: O5/US Navy Unit: USS Enterprise Date of Birth: 03 October 1925 Home City of Record: Miramar CA

Date of Loss: 29 December 1965

Country of Loss: Laos

Loss Coordinates: 173512N 1053652E (WE652444) Status (in 1973): Killed/Body Not Recovered

Category: 3

Aircraft/Vehicle/Ground: F4B

Refno: 0225

Other Personnel in Incident: Arthur S. Hill Jr. (missing)

Source: Compiled by Homecoming II Project 01 September 1990 from one or more of the following: raw data from U.S. Government agency sources, correspondence with POW/MIA families, published sources, interviews. Updated by the P.O.W. NETWORK 1998.

REMARKS:

SYNOPSIS: When nuclear powered USS ENTERPRISE arrived on Yankee Station on December 2, 1965, she was the largest warship ever built. She brought not only an imposing physical presence, but also an impressive component of warplanes and the newest technology. By the end of her first week of combat operations, the ENTERPRISE had set a record of 165 combat sorties in a single day. By the end of her first combat cruise, her air wing had flown over 13,000 combat sorties. The record had not been achieved without cost.

One of the aircraft launched from the ENTERPRISE was the F4 Phantom. This versatile aircraft served as fighter/bomber as well as photo and electronic surveillance. The two-man aircraft was extremely fast (Mach 2), and had a long range (900 - 2300 miles). The F4 was also very maneuverable and handled well at all altitudes. Most pilots considered it one of the "hottest" planes around.

Cdr. Edgar A. Rawsthorne was the pilot of an F4 which flew from the air wing onboard the ENTERPRISE, and on December 29, 1965, he was assigned a combat mission which would take him through the Mu Gia Pass into Laos. His bombardier/navigator on the aircraft that day was Lt. Arthur S. Hill, Jr.

The Mu Gia Pass was one of several passageways through the mountainous border of Vietnam and Laos. U.S. aircraft flew through them regularly, and many were lost. The return ratio of men lost in and around the passes is far lower than that of those men lost in more populous areas, even though both were shot down by the same enemy and the same weapons. This is partly due to the extremely rugged terrain and resulting difficulty in recovery.

Just west of the pass, Rawsthorne's aircraft was hit by enemy fire and crashed. It was not believed that either of the men onboard survived the crash of the plane. Both were declared Killed in Action, Body Not Recovered.

Rawsthorne and Hill are two of nearly 600 Americans who are missing in Laos. Unlike in Vietnam, no negotiations were held with the communist Pathet Lao to achieve the release of prisoners held in Laos. As a result, not one American held by the Lao was ever released.

Tragically, over 10,000 reports concerning Americans prisoner, missing or unaccounted for in Southeast Asia have been received by the U.S. since the end of the war. Experts say that the evidence is overwhelming that Americans were left behind in enemy hands.

Orchard, KY, and died March 1982 in Santa Cruz County, AZ. She married CRAIG POTTINGER. He died Unknown.

Children of SARAH WHITE and CRAIG POTTINGER are:

- 48. i. CRAIG WHITE⁵ POTTINGER, b. May 25, 1925, Nogales, Santa Cruz County, AZ; d. August 18, 2005, Pima County, AZ.
 - ii. GEORGE EARL POTTINGER, b. Private.
- **28.** LAURA EMILY⁴ WHITE (*GEORGE JAMES*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born September 14, 1907 in Crab Orchard, KY, and died January 03, 1986 in Fresno, California. She married LEWIS ARTHUR CURTIS. He was born June 30, 1905 in Missouri, and died September 01, 1982 in Fresno, California.

Children of LAURA WHITE and LEWIS CURTIS are:

- i. LEWIS ARTHUR⁵ CURTIS, JR, b. Private.
- ii. JUNE LORRAINE CURTIS, b. Private.
- **29.** GEORGE READE⁴ WHITE (*GEORGE JAMES*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 11, 1909 in Crab Orchard, LIncoln County, KY, and died April 1974 in Tucson, Pima County AZ. He married (1) DOROTHY GENTRY 1930, daughter of WASHINGTON GENTRY and ELIZABETH LOWERY. She was born November 27, 1904 in Springfield, Missouri, and died December 19, 1930 in Tucson, Pima County AZ. He married (2) JEWEL WILSON 1932, daughter of PAUL WILSON and SARAH MCLAUGHLIN. She was born August 08, 1912 in Graham County, AZ, and died December 18, 2008 in Tucson, Arizona.

More About DOROTHY GENTRY:

Burial: December 22, 1930, Evergreen Cemetery, Tucson, AZ

Notes for JEWEL WILSON:

Jewel White

WHITE, Jewel, 96, passed away December 18, 2008. She was preceded in death by her husband, George White and daughter, Susan Bechtol. Jewel is survived by daughter and son-in-law, Carol and John Sneed and grandchildren, Greg, Shannon, Kathryn, George Patrick, Laura and Michael and many great-grandchildren. In lieu of flowers donations to local children's charities are the wishes of our beloved "Granny". Arrangements entrusted to DESERT SUNSET FUNERAL HOME (297-9007).

Children of GEORGE WHITE and JEWEL WILSON are:

- i. SUSAN AUDREY⁵ WHITE, b. Private.
- ii. CAROL WHITE, b. Private; m. JOHN SNEED, Private; b. Private.

Generation No. 4

30. James Glenn⁵ White (*Harris H.*⁴, *James I.*³, *Thomas Cranyston*², *James*¹) was born May 30, 1905 in Burkesville, Cumberland County, Kentucky, and died June 16, 1995 in New Castle, Henry County, Indiana. He married (1) Marie Melton. She was born 1915 in Burkesville, Cumberland County, KY, and died 1988 in New Castle Henry County Indiana. He married (2) Vella Reene Scott, daughter of John Scott and Nannie Cloyd. She was born May 02, 1902 in Marrowbone, Cumberland County, KY, and died April 26, 1941 in Dutch Creek, Cumberland County, Ky.

Notes for JAMES GLENN WHITE:

According to Glen's first cousin Marvelle Long Lee he died in New Castle, Indiana at the age of 78. He had 5 children

More accurate information has been found... he died at the age of 90

More About VELLA REENE SCOTT:

Burial: Unknown, Dutch Creek Cemetery, Cumberland County, Ky

Child of JAMES WHITE and VELLA SCOTT is:

- i. ELDEN C⁶ WHITE, b. Private.
- **31.** NELL⁵ WHITE (*HARRIS H.*⁴, *JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 02, 1908 in Cumberland County, KY, and died January 08, 1984 in Cumberland County, KY. She married UNKNOWN THOMAS. He died Unknown.

Children of NELL WHITE and UNKNOWN THOMAS are:

- 49. i. EVA MAY⁶ THOMAS, b. Private.
 - ii. BOBBY G THOMAS, b. August 08, 1933; d. August 1982, Louisville, KY.
- **32.** OLLIE⁵ WHITE (*HARRIS H.*⁴, *JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born March 15, 1915 in Waterview Cumberland County, KY, and died January 08, 1999 in Louisville, KY. She married HUGH THORNBERRY June 24, 1942. He was born February 04, 1896, and died January 1982.

Notes for OLLIE WHITE:

Information on Ollie's family provided by Marvelle Long Lee

Child of Ollie White and Hugh Thornberry is:

- i. DONALD⁶ THORNBERRY, b. Private.
- **33.** JAMES ROBERT⁵ WHITE (*ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born March 26, 1934 in Woodmont, Pulaski County, KY, and died May 23, 2010 in Somerset, Pulaski County, KY. He married VIRGINIA ALEXANDER Private. She was born Private.

Notes for JAMES ROBERT WHITE:

James Robert "Bob" White, age 76 of Somerset, departed this life on Sunday, May 23, 2010 at his home.

He was born on March 26, 1934 in Woodmount, KY, the son of Robert and Anna E. (Bullock) White. Mr. White was a retired Master Sergeant in the United States Air Force, having served 23 years. He was also the former owner and operator of Chrome Cast Dental Lab in Somerset for 32 years.

Mr. White is survived by his wife, Virginia "Jenny" Alexander White, whom he married on January 2, 1954 in Somerset; three sons, Gary (Jeri) White of Frankfort, KY, Alan (Susan) White of Hampstead, MD, and Ronald (Peggy) White of Lawrenceburg, KY; a daughter, Susan (Gary) Doss of Somerset; three brothers, Ted White of Somerset, Ben White of Somerset, and Don White of Lawrenceburg, KY; and eight grandchildren, Stacy Perry, Lindsey Flanders, Chris Doss, Andy Doss, Robert White, Kathryn White, Alex White, and Rachel White.

Preceding him in death were his parents.

Visitation for Mr. White will be Tuesday, May 25th from 6-9 pm at Lake Cumberland Funeral Home, 1046 West Highway 80, Somerset.

Funeral service will be held at 10:30 am on Wednesday, May 26th at the Veterans Chapel of Lake Cumberland Funeral Home with retired Air Force Chaplain Phil Fischer officiating. Burial will be in the Mill Springs National Cemetery in Nancy, KY. The American Legion Post #38 Honor Guard will conduct full military honors for Mr. White.

In lieu of flowers, the family requests expressions of sympathy be made to Hospice of Lake Cumberland, 100 Parkway Drive, Somerset, KY 42503.

More About JAMES ROBERT WHITE:

Burial: May 26, 2010, Mill Springs National Cemetery, Nancy, KY

Children of JAMES WHITE and VIRGINIA ALEXANDER are:

- 50. i. GARY ROBERT⁶ WHITE, b. Private.
- 51. ii. SUSAN GAIL WHITE, b. Private.
- 52. iii. JAMES ALAN WHITE, b. Private.
- 53. iv. RONALD DALE WHITE, b. Private.
- **34.** TED N.⁵ WHITE (*ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. He married ANITA LOUISE WHITAKER Private, daughter of DERIS WHITAKER and DORSA HARGIS. She was born Private.

Children of TED WHITE and ANITA WHITAKER are:

- 54. i. ROBERT ARTHUR⁶ WHITE, b. Private.
 - ii. RICHARD BRENT WHITE, b. Private.
- **35.** JACK BENNIE⁵ WHITE (*ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. He married HADIE ALICE HERRIN Private, daughter of OTIS HERRIN and MATTIE MINTER. She was born Private.

Children of JACK WHITE and HADIE HERRIN are:

- i. TERRY JOSEPH⁶ WHITE, b. Private.
- 55. ii. TERESA LYNN WHITE, b. Private.
- 56. iii. TINA MARIE WHITE, b. Private.
- 57. iv. TOBY JACK WHITE, b. Private.
- **36.** DONALD DAVID⁵ WHITE (*ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. He married CAROL JEAN PRICE Private, daughter of RAYMOND PRICE and PAULINE HAIL. She was born Private.

Children of DONALD WHITE and CAROL PRICE are:

- i. AMANDA GAIL⁶ WHITE, b. Private; m. CHRISTOPHER MICHAEL NELSON, Private; b. Private.
- ii. DANIEL PRICE WHITE, b. Private.
- **37.** MARVELLE⁵ LONG (*MARANDA*⁴ WHITE, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born August 05, 1920 in Tucson, Arizona, and died November 1987 in Colorado Springs, CO. She married LAWRENCE WILLIAM LEE November 22, 1946 in Tucson, AZ, son of LEO LEE and TERESA RIPLINGER. He was born May 12, 1920 in North Vernon, Indiana, and died April 24, 1994 in Colorado Springs, CO.

More About LAWRENCE WILLIAM LEE:

Burial: Unknown, Cremated

Children of MARVELLE LONG and LAWRENCE LEE are:

- i. BOB⁶ LEE, b. Private.
- ii. RANDY WILLIAM LEE, b. Private.
- iii. TERESA LEE, b. Private.
- **38.** SHIRLEY⁵ WHITE (*EDWARD HOBART*⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married THEODORE SCHOUTEN Private. He was born Private.

Children of SHIRLEY WHITE and THEODORE SCHOUTEN are:

- i. MISTY⁶ SCHOUTEN, b. Private.
- ii. DIANE SCHOUTEN, b. Private.
- **39.** SANDRA⁵ WHITE (*EDWARD HOBART*⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married JON BROOKS Private. He was born Private.

Children of SANDRA WHITE and JON BROOKS are:

- i. WILLIAM DE LANCE⁶ BROOKS, b. Private.
- ii. MICHEAL JON BROOKS, b. Private.
- **40.** MARGARET⁵ BURGES (*LENNA KING*⁴ *HOBBS*, *MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE*, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born September 16, 1907, and died April 01, 1995 in Elizabethtown, PA. She married JUNIUM PAGE FRAPS. He died Unknown.

Children of MARGARET BURGES and JUNIUM FRAPS are:

- i. MARGARET⁶ FRAPS, b. Private.
- ii. CAROL BURGES FRAPS, b. Private.
- iii. HOWARD PAGE FRAPS, b. Private.
- **41.** VIRGINIA CERYL⁵ BURGES (*LENNA KING*⁴ *HOBBS, MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born January 21, 1915, and died November 01, 2003 in Lake Forest, CA. She married (1) GEORGE BURTON RYSDALE. He died Unknown. She married (2) FRANK M. EDWARDS Private. He was born Private.

Children of VIRGINIA BURGES and GEORGE RYSDALE are:

- i. BEVERLY JANE⁶ RYSDALE, b. Private; m. MARTYN G. ADAMSON, Private; b. Private.
- 58. ii. TIMOTHY RYSDALE, b. Private.
- **42.** HOWARD BENJAMIN⁵ BURGES (*LENNA KING*⁴ *HOBBS, MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born March 29, 1915 in Tucson, AZ, and died March 04, 2003 in Topeka, Kansas. He married MARY LOUISE CARLSON Private. She was born Private.

More About HOWARD BENJAMIN BURGES:

Burial: Unknown, Grand Island, NE

Child of HOWARD BURGES and MARY CARLSON is:

- i. CHERYL GURNEY⁶ BURGES, b. Private; m. RICHARD G. HENDERSON, Private; b. Private.
- **43.** LANIER KING TOM'⁵ BURGES (*LENNA KING*⁴ *HOBBS*, *MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE*, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born January 05, 1917, and died March 19, 1970 in Tucson, Arizona. He married DORIS PATTERSON, daughter of JOHN PATTERSON and BLANCHE FILLINGHAM. She was born May 26, 1917, and died December 20, 2006 in Tucson, Arizona.

More About Lanier King 'Tom' Burges:

Burial: March 21, 1970, Evergreen Cemetery Tucson Arizona

Notes for DORIS PATTERSON:

Burges, Doris Paterson

BURGES, Doris Paterson, May 26, 1917 to December 20, 2006. Persistent grace infused her spirited kindness which she shared with generous discretion; all who knew Doris shall miss the engaging sparkle of her deep blue eyes. Born, raised and educated in upstate New York, Doris graduated from The University of Rochester in 1939. In 1946 she settled in Tucson with her husband, native Tucsonan Tom King Burges, a master's graduate of Eastman School of Music at the University of Rochester and World War II Warrant Officer. Here they raised their four children, Margaret Virginia, Lenna Catherine, Minnette Doris and Tom King Jr. Doris served as a

social worker in Rochester, a counselor at Cimarroncita Ranch Camp, Ute Park, NM, a war bride teacher at Ft. Bliss, El Paso, TX, and, after her children were raised in Tucson, as a librarian at the University of Arizona. She served with many organizations, including the YWCA in New York and in Tucson (board president 1957-58). Doris was an avid traveler with a penchant for Paris. Doris is preceded in death by her parents, Blanche Fillingham and John MacGregor Paterson; her husband, Tom King Burges; her daughter, Lenna; and granddaughter, Melody Lee Hobbs. Doris is survived by daughter, Margaret Richcreek, her husband, Ken Richcreek, and grandchildren, Catherine Bryant and Keith Thompson, of Kansas City, MO; daughter, Minnette Burges, her husband, Alan Huerta and grandchildren, Hadley Huerta and Gabriel Huerta, of Tucson; son, Tom Burges, his wife, Lisa Coblentz and grandchildren, Dana, Douglas and Kyle, of Marietta, GA. Doris is survived by eight great grandchildren. In her last year Doris was privileged to have the loving care of Roxanne Kennedy Smith who gave her strength, courage and comfort. She enjoyed the loving support of many friends and neighbors, especially Cynthia Spangler Padilla, her husband, Robert Padilla and sons, Robert and Walker. In honor and remembrance of Doris a fund in her name has been established with YWCA Tucson where the family suggests donations: YWCA Tucson, 738 N. Fifth Avenue, Tucson, AZ 85705. A memorial service celebrating her life will be held at Grace St. Paul's Episcopal Church, 2331 East Adams, Tucson, on January 5, 2007 at 2:00 P.M. Arrangements by BRING'S BROADWAY CHAPEL.

Children of LANIER BURGES and DORIS PATTERSON are:

- 59. i. MARGARET VIRGINIA⁶ BURGES, b. Private.
 - ii. LENNA CATHERINE BURGES, b. Private.
- 60. iii. MINETTE DORIS BURGES, b. Private.
- 61. iv. TOM KING BURGES, b. Private.
- **44.** STERRETT AUSTIN⁵ BURGES (*LENNA KING*⁴ *HOBBS, MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born March 06, 1920, and died January 30, 1997 in San Francisco, CA. He married (1) MEGHAN GAMBLE ROBBINS Private. She was born Private. He married (2) INA V. WOLOCK Private. She was born Private.

Children of STERRETT BURGES and MEGHAN ROBBINS are:

- i. PETER⁶ BURGES, b. Private; m. GAIL M. HAYES, Private; b. Private.
- ii. LAURA STERRETT BURGES, b. Private.
- 62. iii. ELIZABET R BURGES, b. Private.
- **45.** Jamie Gray⁵ Littlefield (*Sally Coleman*⁴ *Hobbs, Margaret Thomas*³ *White, Thomas Cranyston*², *James*¹) was born January 14, 1917 in Tucson, Arizona, and died December 14, 1974 in Orange County, California. She married W. Talbot Lionberger. He was born 1913, and died December 25, 1967 in Costa Mesa California.

Children of JAMIE LITTLEFIELD and W. LIONBERGER are:

- i. JAMES GRAY⁶ LIONBERGER, b. Private.
- 63. ii. LINDA ANN LIONBERGER, b. Private.
- 64. iii. LAURIE CATHELEEN LIONBERGER, b. Private.
- **46.** LOUISE MARGARET⁵ LITTLEFIELD (*SALLY COLEMAN*⁴ *HOBBS, MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born April 24, 1915 in Tucson, Arizona, and died August 07, 2006 in Tucson, Arizona. She married SAMUEL C. MCMILLAN. He died Unknown.

Notes for LOUISE MARGARET LITTLEFIELD: Louise Littlefield McMillan

April 24, 1915 - August 7, 2006 Predeceased by husband, Samuel C. McMillan; parents, Charles and Sally Littlefield; and sister, Jamie Lionberger. Survived by daughters, Jamie McMillan of Tucson, Janet Rives of Cedar Falls, IA and Tucson; and beloved granddaughter, Jennifer Cook of Tucson. Also survived by her special nephews and nieces, Ron (Opal) Gilmore, Jim (Ginni) Lionberger, Ann McClaren, and Laurie (Biff) Owen. A Tucson native, Louise graduated from Tucson High School and the University of Arizona. During her 23 year absence from Tucson, she spent 18 wonderful years in Storrs, CT. She was active in PEO Chapter B, Kappa

Kappa Gamma and various garden clubs. There will be a family gathering at the graveside celebrating Louise's life

Children of LOUISE LITTLEFIELD and SAMUEL MCMILLAN are:

- 65. i. JAMIE LYNN⁶ MCMILLAN, b. Private.
 - ii. JANET ANN MCMILLAN, b. Private; m. NORFLEET WILLIAMSON RIVES, JR, Private; b. Private.
- **47.** GEORGE JAMES⁵ BAUMANN (*MARTHA FISHER*⁴ *WHITE, HUGH SAMUEL*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 05, 1934 in Kern County, CA, and died May 20, 2008 in Deltona, Volusia County, Florida. He married DONNA J. MALONE Private. She was born Private.

Children of GEORGE BAUMANN and DONNA MALONE are:

- i. JAMES E⁶ BAUMANN, b. Private.
- ii. ROBERT E. BAUMANN, b. Private.
- iii. MARK A BAUMANN, b. Private.
- iv. THOMAS E. BAUMANN, b. Private.
- **48.** CRAIG WHITE⁵ POTTINGER (*SARAH LOUISE*⁴ *WHITE*, *GEORGE JAMES*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 25, 1925 in Nogales, Santa Cruz County, AZ, and died August 18, 2005 in Pima County, AZ. He married LORALEE EDNA MARGETTS Private. She was born Private.

Notes for CRAIG WHITE POTTINGER:

A part of Nogales International history died Thursday with the passing of Craig White Pottinger.

Pottinger and the Nogales International co-celebrated their 80th birthday on May 25.

It was on that date in 1925 that his father Craig Pottigner published the first edition of the newspaper.

At the bottom of Page One of that edition the senior Pottinger announced the birth of his son. The headline read, "A new newspaper and a new boy," announcing that "Master Craig Potttinger Jr., came into the world at 2:55 a.m." the same day.

"The youngster made his debut into the vale of printer's ink at the exact time The International went to press which necessitated a short delay in this premier issue of the paper," he said.

On Thursday, Pottinger died in his home in green valley surrounded by family members.

He is survived by his beloved wife of 57 years, Loralee E. Pottinger; children, Craig Margetts (Carrie) Pottinger, Nanci Lee (Lee) Crowder, and Gary Earl (Carmen) Pottinger; eight grandchildren; one great-grandchild; a brother George Earl (Marilyn) Pottinger; 6 nephews and 3 nieces; and his Boston Terrier dog, Nelson.

After graduation from Nogales High School in 1943, he enlisted in the Army Air Corps and served his country honorably until the end of World War II. At the end of his army career, he enrolled at the University of Arizona where he graduated in 1950 with a degree in business.

He was a member of the Kappa Sigma Fraternity. While in college, Craig met and married the love of his life, Loralee Edna Margetts. After college, he and his wife returned to Nogales and he worked as an assistant to his father at the weekly Nogales International Newspaper.

He later became very active in Real Estate, and was a pioneer in the development of several subdivisions throughout Santa Cruz County, among them being Royal Road Estates, Rancho Grande, Lomas de Enciso, Pete Kitchen Estates, Las Lomitas Subdivision and Mi Casa RV Park.

"One of his biggest enjoyments was meeting with his "coffee click" on a daily basis at Zula's Restaurant in Nogales for more than 40 years," a family spokeswoman said. "He continued with his coffee group even after moving to Green Valley in 1994."

He was an active member of the Better Breather's Support Group of Green Valley.

Services are scheduled for Saturday at 11 a.m. in St. Andrew's Episcopal Church, 969 N. Country Club Drive, in Nogales.

In lieu of flowers, the family requests that donations be made to one of the following charities: The American Lung Association of So. Arizona, 2819 E. Broadway, Tucson, AZ 85716 Phone (520) 323 1812, or The Skin Cancer Foundation, website address www.skincancer.org Phone (212) 725 5176, or the Santa Cruz County Humane Society, 232 E. Patagonia Hwy., Nogales, AZ 85621, Phone (520) 287-5654. All memorial funds have been set up in the name of Craig W. Pottinger.

Children of CRAIG POTTINGER and LORALEE MARGETTS are:

- i. CRAIG MARGETTS⁶ POTTINGER, b. Private.
- ii. NANCY LEE POTTINGER, b. Private; m. LEE CROWDER, Private; b. Private.
- iii. GARY EARL POTTINGER, b. Private.

Generation No. 5

49. EVA MAY⁶ THOMAS (*NELL*⁵ *WHITE*, *HARRIS H*.⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married UNKNOWN YOUNG Private. He was born Private.

Children of EVA THOMAS and UNKNOWN YOUNG are:

- 66. i. DERRY T⁷ YOUNG, b. Private.
 - ii. LELAND DOUGLAS YOUNG, b. Private.
- **50.** Gary Robert⁶ White (*James Robert*⁵, *Robert Perry*⁴, *James I.*³, *Thomas Cranyston*², *James*¹) was born Private. He married Teresa Doris Private. She was born Private.

Children of GARY WHITE and TERESA DORIS are:

- i. STACY MARIE⁷ WHITE, b. Private.
- 67. ii. LINDSEY KAYE WHITE, b. Private.
- **51.** SUSAN GAIL⁶ WHITE (*JAMES ROBERT*⁵, *ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married GARY WYMAN DOSS Private. He was born Private.

Children of SUSAN WHITE and GARY DOSS are:

- 68. i. CHRISTOPHER WYMAN⁷ DOSS, b. Private.
 - ii. ANDREW ROBERT DOSS, b. Private.
- **52.** JAMES ALAN⁶ WHITE (*JAMES ROBERT*⁵, *ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. He married SUSAN JEANETTE DEARHOLT Private. She was born Private.

Children of JAMES WHITE and SUSAN DEARHOLT are:

- i. ROBERT ALAN⁷ WHITE, b. Private.
- ii. KATHRYN ROSE WHITE, b. Private.
- **53.** RONALD DALE⁶ WHITE (*JAMES ROBERT*⁵, *ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. He married PEGGY MARIE MOORE Private. She was born Private.

Children of RONALD WHITE and PEGGY MOORE are:

- i. ALEXANDER DALE⁷ WHITE, b. Private.
- ii. RACHEL MARIE WHITE, b. Private.
- **54.** ROBERT ARTHUR⁶ WHITE (*TED N.*⁵, *ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. He married BRENDA S. BELL Private. She was born Private.

Children of ROBERT WHITE and BRENDA BELL are:

- i. CHRISTOPHER JAMES⁷ WHITE, b. Private.
- ii. DEBRA CHEYENNE WHITE, b. Private.
- **55.** TERESA LYNN⁶ WHITE (*JACK BENNIE*⁵, *ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married MOHAMMED JAVAD SADRINIA Private, son of SOGHEA SADRINA. He was born Private.

Children of TERESA WHITE and MOHAMMED SADRINIA are:

- i. CYRUS JAVAD⁷ SADRINIA, b. Private.
- ii. YASMINE ANNABELLE SADRINIA, b. Private.
- iii. ROXANNA ROSE SADRINIA, b. Private.
- **56.** TINA MARIE⁶ WHITE (*JACK BENNIE*⁵, *ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married GREGORY SCOTT SURBER Private, son of ADRIAN SURBER and PAM COOK. He was born Private.

Children of TINA WHITE and GREGORY SURBER are:

- i. MIKAELA MARIE⁷ SURBER, b. Private.
- ii. MEAGAN BROOKE SURBER, b. Private.
- **57.** TOBY JACK⁶ WHITE (*JACK BENNIE*⁵, *ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I.*³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. He married JAMIE TANYA SEMONES Private, daughter of JAMES SEMONES and PATRICIA BUSSELL. She was born Private.

Children of TOBY WHITE and JAMIE SEMONES are:

- i. JAYMA NICOLE⁷ WHITE, b. Private.
- ii. ALYEEA JORDAN WHITE, b. Private.
- **58.** TIMOTHY⁶ RYSDALE (*VIRGINIA CERYL*⁵ *BURGES, LENNA KING*⁴ *HOBBS, MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. He married CECILLE SMITH Private. She was born Private.

Child of TIMOTHY RYSDALE and CECILLE SMITH is:

- i. TIMOTHY S⁷ RYSDALE, b. Private.
- **59.** MARGARET VIRGINIA⁶ BURGES (*LANIER KING TOM*⁵, *LENNA KING*⁴ HOBBS, MARGARET THOMAS³ WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON², JAMES¹) was born Private. She married (1) KEN RICHCREEK Private. He was born Private. She married (2) LINWOOD FORREST THOMPSON Private. He was born Private.

Children of MARGARET BURGES and LINWOOD THOMPSON are:

- i. CATHERINE⁷, b. Private; m. UNKNOWN BRYANT, Private; b. Private.
- ii. KEITH, b. Private.
- **60.** MINETTE DORIS⁶ BURGES (*LANIER KING TOM*⁵, *LENNA KING*⁴ HOBBS, MARGARET THOMAS³ WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON², JAMES¹) was born Private. She married ALAN HUERTA Private. He was born Private.

Children of MINETTE BURGES and ALAN HUERTA are:

- i. HADLEY⁷ HUERTA, b. Private.
- ii. GABRIEL HUERTA, b. Private.
- **61.** TOM KING⁶ BURGES (*LANIER KING TOM*⁵, *LENNA KING*⁴ HOBBS, MARGARET THOMAS³ WHITE, THOMAS CRANYSTON², JAMES¹) was born Private. He married LISA COBLENTZ Private. She was born Private.

Children of TOM BURGES and LISA COBLENTZ are:

i. DANA⁷ BURGES, b. Private.

- ii. DOUGLAS BURGES, b. Private.
- iii. KYLE BURGES, b. Private.
- **62.** ELIZABET R⁶ BURGES (*STERRETT AUSTIN*⁵, *LENNA KING*⁴ *HOBBS*, *MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE*, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married HOWARD A KAHN Private. He was born Private.

Children of ELIZABET BURGES and HOWARD KAHN are:

- i. GABRIEL VINCENT⁷ KAHN, b. Private.
- ii. MARCUS LEO KAHN, b. Private.
- iii. AUSTIN BRIAN KAHN, b. Private.
- **63.** LINDA ANN⁶ LIONBERGER (*JAMIE GRAY*⁵ *LITTLEFIELD*, *SALLY COLEMAN*⁴ *HOBBS*, *MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE*, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married WILLIAM N. WEHNER Private. He was born Private.

Child of LINDA LIONBERGER and WILLIAM WEHNER is:

- i. ADAM TALBOT⁷ WEHNER, b. Private.
- **64.** LAURIE CATHELEEN⁶ LIONBERGER (*JAMIE GRAY*⁵ *LITTLEFIELD*, *SALLY COLEMAN*⁴ *HOBBS*, *MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE*, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married (1) RONALD I. SWANSTROM Private. He was born Private. She married (2) RALPH M. OWEN Private. He was born Private.

Child of LAURIE LIONBERGER and RALPH OWEN is:

- i. CASEY LEE⁷ OWEN, b. Private.
- **65.** JAMIE LYNN⁶ MCMILLAN (*LOUISE MARGARET*⁵ *LITTLEFIELD*, *SALLY COLEMAN*⁴ *HOBBS*, *MARGARET THOMAS*³ *WHITE*, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married CHARLES EDWIN COOK Private. He was born Private.

Child of JAMIE MCMILLAN and CHARLES COOK is:

i. JENNIFER⁷ COOK, b. Private.

Generation No. 6

66. DERRY T⁷ YOUNG (EVA MAY⁶ THOMAS, NELL⁵ WHITE, HARRIS H.⁴, JAMES I.³, THOMAS CRANYSTON², JAMES¹) was born Private.

Children of DERRY T YOUNG are:

- i. CELESTIE JEAN⁸ YOUNG, b. Private.
- ii. RICHARD CARL YOUNG, b. Private.
- **67.** LINDSEY KAYE⁷ WHITE (*GARY ROBERT*⁶, *JAMES ROBERT*⁵, *ROBERT PERRY*⁴, *JAMES I*.³, *THOMAS CRANYSTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Private. She married MATT FLANDERS Private. He was born Private.

Child of LINDSEY WHITE and MATT FLANDERS is:

- i. GARRETT LEIGH⁸ FLANDERS, b. Private.
- **68.** CHRISTOPHER WYMAN⁷ DOSS (SUSAN GAIL⁶ WHITE, JAMES ROBERT⁵, ROBERT PERRY⁴, JAMES I.³, THOMAS CRANYSTON², JAMES¹) was born Private. He married IVY Private. She was born Private.

Child of CHRISTOPHER DOSS and IVY is:

i. WILLOW BOW8 DOSS, b. Private.